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Dr. Olga Nikolic Damascus, Ph.D. 
olgadamascus@yahoo.com • 1-818-635-6400 

29 July 2024 

 
 

RE:  Gregory McHugh’s unauthorized and illegal use of  
Bell Canyon Community Services District for apparent self-enrichment 

 

 
Dear Ventura County Authorities; 

 
In 2019, Gregory McHugh was not in any way, shape, form, or manner connected 
to Bell Canyon Community Services District (BCCSD) other than being a private 

resident of Bell Canyon.  
 

It was not until years later, in 2023, that Mr. McHugh was given any official position 
in BCCSD. “Management Analyst” was likely quid pro quo by BCCSD directors Eric 
Wolf and Richard Levy for Mr. McHugh finding means to get public money for their 

personal, private, unofficial group: Fire Safe Council (FSC).  
 

The issue you please need to address is that Mr. McHugh took upon himself to file 
for a Cal-Fire public grant in the name of BCCSD. BCCSD, not Mr. McHugh or any 
other entity, was awarded this public taxpayer California grant based on, what 

appear to be, Mr. McHugh’s false and misleading claims in the application. Of 
greatest concern is that this public money given to BCCSD, never made it for use 

by BCCSD. Rather Mr. McHugh took the funds for his, Mr. Wolf’s, and Mr. Levy’s 
personal, private unofficial group, FSC, that had no affiliation with BCCSD. 
 

 
Mr. McHUGH KNEW BCCSD LACKED AUTHORITY TO ENGAGE IN GRANTS & 

THAT FSC WAS NOT BCCSD MATTER 
BCCSD made clear to the public that it has no authority to procure or administer 

grants. It also made clear that it has no authority in any fire group management or 
activity. This is actually a HOA matter. 
 

June 24, 2019 BCCSD meeting minutes clarify any issue regarding BCCSD and fire 
programs of any sort: 

  
 

BCCSD Minutes October 21, 2019 

 



Mr. McHUGH KNEW HE HAD NO STANDING TO ACT IN NAME OF BCCSD 
Mr. McHugh knew that BCCSD cannot procure or distribute grants. In addition, Mr. 

McHugh knew that FSC is a HOA not BCCSD matter. There is no possible legal 
manner to procure a grant for FSC or any entity through BCCSD. 

 
Regardless of knowing the above, on December 2, 2019, Mr. McHugh named 
himself “BCCSD FSC Liaison” and filed for a Cal-Fire grant under this false pretense. 

 
 
Not only did Mr. McHugh name himself “liaison” for a nonexistent BCCSD 

committee, Mr. McHugh named himself the “payee” for the public grant money: 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



Mr. McHUGH KNEW THE RESOLUTION HE FILED WAS FORGED 
The BCCSD “resolution” Mr. McHugh submitted with the grant was never put before 

the BCCSD board. It was a forged (FAKE) after-the-fact-document. 
 

 
 



Agenda for November 18, 2019 meeting shows this resolution was not to be 
addressed at the meeting, meaning it could not have been addressed. The meeting 

minutes support that the resolution was never addressed much less voted on. 
 

 
 
 
Mr. McHUGH KNEW ONLY ENTITY GRANTED THE FUNDS WAS BCCSD 

Regardless of knowing that he filed for the BCCSD to receive the grant, that BCCSD 
did receive the grant, and that the grant was nontransferable, Mr. McHugh took the 

money for his, Mr. Wolf, and Mr. Levy’s personal, private unofficial group, FSC. 
Open Forum at the October 26, 2020 BCCSD meeting: 

 
 
Then at the December 14, 2020 BCCSD meeting minutes state that BCCSD was 

LOANING $6800 to Mr. McHugh’s group. BCCSD has no authority to “loan” pubic 
funds to a private group. Confusing is why there needed to be a loan against the 
grant when the grant was received and the money could just have come from it. 

The only answer is that this way Mr. McHugh collects an extra $6800 for FSC. 



 
 

This money was never reimbursed to BCCSD with the grant as the grant did not go 
to BCCSD nor has it yet to be returned to BCCSD by Mr. McHugh. 
 

This grant was to end November 20, 2021, and at the November 22, 2021 BCCSD 
meeting, Mr. McHugh in Open Forum: 

  
 

BCCSD cannot be “holding” money for any group, much less one with which it has 
no connection or even authority to have a connection.  
 

When asked about when he will return the money to BCCSD or Cal-Fire, Mr. 
McHugh answers “I do not owe any answers”. Mr. McHugh seems to believe he is 

above the law and can do as pleases to procure and spend public funds. 
 
 

I ask that you investigate Mr. McHugh, Mr. Wolf, and Mr. Levy’s egregious campaign 
where they colluded to defraud the public for the benefit if their personal, private, 

unofficial group. 
 
Thank you, 

 
Dr. Olga Damascus  




